
ACTION NOTES 
 

MEETING: Chesham and Chiltern Villages Local Area 
Forum 

DATE: 9 October 2013 7.30 pm to 9.45 pm 
LOCATION St Leonards Parish Hall, Jenkins Lane, St 

Leonards, HP23 6NW 
 

 

Present:   
Patricia Birchley (Buckinghamshire County Council), Chris Brown (Cholesbury-cum-St 
Leonards Parish Council), Noel Brown (Buckinghamshire County Council) (Chairman), 
Joan Lherbier (Chartridge Parish Council), Martin Parkes (CHAP / Chesham Chamber of 
Commerce / Better Chesham) and Keith Platt (Latimer and Ley Hill Parish Council) 

In Attendance:  Zoe Dixon, Simon Dudley, Katie Galvin, Christine Gardner, Clive Parker, Chris Rawson, Ron Smith, Richard Vine and Roger Watts 
Apologies:   Alan Bacon, Tim Fowler, Peter Hudson, Mark Shaw and Fred Wilson 
 

 
Item ISSUES RAISED 
1  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Alan Bacon, Peter Hudson, Mark Shaw, Fred Wilson 
and Tim Fowler. 

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
3  NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10 JULY 2013 

 
The notes of the meeting held on 10 July 2013 were agreed. 
 
Matters arising 
 
Snow clearance 
 
Simon Dudley gave the Forum an update on the potential use of snowploughs in the forthcoming 
winter. Four had been released for farmers’ use. Only one farmer had sent in a Legal Agreement 
so far though and this was awaiting signature. 
 
Germain Street, Chesham 
 
Zoe Dixon reported that an assessment of the proposed alternatives had been undertaken. Noel 
Brown mentioned that there was complete agreement on one. Funding was an issue, however, 
and the matter was being considered by Sean Rooney. 
 
Priority roads for resurfacing 
 
It was reported that the Capital Maintenance Programme was not yet fully agreed. 
 
Moveable Vehicle-activated Sign (MVAS)  
 
Chris Brown said that the MVAS had been very helpful. Chartridge Parish Council are also 
interested. 
 
There were, however, potential additional costs. This would need to be an Agenda item for the 



next meeting of the LAF.  
 
Community Transport 
 
The Chairman was attempting to move things forward but it was taking longer than hoped. Dial-a-
Ride had taken a financial hit. 
 

4  QUESTION TIME 
5  PETITIONS 

 
There were no Petitions on this occasion. 

6  TRANSPORT UPDATE 
 
Simon Dudley expanded on the written update report from Transport for Buckinghamshire. 
 
With regard to staffing issues, Anne-Marie Davies had now left the County Council’s employment. 
Any serious issues needed to be reported directly to Tim Fowler. The best way to contact Jon 
Dickens was through the Contact Centre.  
 
Any correspondence needed to contain subject matter in the heading not just the reference 
number. 
 
Simon Dudley reported that a Winter leaflet would be going out to parishes and emailed to clerks. 
A press release was to be issued too. 
 
Tricia Birchley mentioned the need for gritting on King’s Lane between The Lee and South Heath. 
There were problems last winter with water and ice. Simon Dudley said TfB were aware of the 
problem and would keep it under review. 
 
The road leading to The Endeavour Centre was discussed. Increased useage would occur. This 
road would be monitored too. 
 
The long range forecast was for a hard winter again. TfB would be generating a lot of information 
through the website and by way of a text messaging service. The Chairman reported that a list of 
4x4 drivers was available and the Chesham Action Volunteers had an important role to play. 
 
Staff in the Lighting Team had changed. Stuart Labross was now the main contact through the 
Contact Centre or by email. 
 

7  BROADBAND UPDATE 
 
Chris Rawson, Bucks Business First, and Ron Smith, British Telecom, gave the Forum an update 
on Bucks Broadband. A copy of the presentation, circulated on the night, is attached to these 
minutes.  
 
The Forum noted the presentation and asked to be kept informed as things progressed. 
 
Members of the public attended the meeting for this item and were invited to ask questions. 
Conversation revolved around the chosen supplier, the procurement process and also broadband 
speed and DEFRA funding. 
 



8  TOWN / PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES 
 
There were no updates. 

9  LOCAL PRIORITIES UPDATE 
 
This item was deferred. 

10  INFORMATION SLOT / GUEST SPEAKERS 
 
Neighbourhood Policing and Community Safety 
 
Richard Vine, Inspector for Neighbourhood Police, gave the Forum an update on neighbourhood 
policing and community safety. 
 
Crime had gone down across the Thames Valley. In the Chiltern/South Bucks area, there had 
been a slight increase in burglaries. With regard to bicycle theft, the number of incidents was up by 
13 on the year. Violent crime is down by 5.6% and rural crime by 9%. In Chesham, there have 
been 15 rural crimes this reporting year.  
 
Neighbourhood Action Groups have been discontinued in the area but the Police are ensuring that 
Team members are out and about and visible in the rural communities with the aim of delivering a 
better service. PCSOs were doing a very good job but need to be visible. 
 
It was agreed that a Police representative would attend each meeting of the LAF and one meeting 
a year would focus on strategic issues. 
 
New Permitted Development Rules and the Delivery Development Plan Document – Gypsies 
Travellers and Travelling Showpeople Site Options Public Participation Document. 
 
 
Graham Winwright, Chiltern District Council, explained the new permitted development rules and 
also the Delivery Development Plan Document – Gypsies Travellers and Travelling Showpeople 
Site Options Public Participation Document. 
 

11  ALLOCATION PROCESS FOR THE LOCAL PRIORITIES DEVOLVED BUDGET 
 
Christine Gardner mentioned the new allocation process for the Local Priorities Devolved Budget. 
The criteria was more County Council driven. Any proposed schemes need to be detailed.  

12  HEALTHWATCH BUCKS - FOR INFORMATION 
 
This was noted. 

13  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
5th February 2014 (in Chesham) 


